Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: number of households claiming Universal Credit/housing benefit
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

Further to our response to your request refs. 25337 & 25393;
Thank you for the attached information, although I am disappointed that you have not been able to provide the information requested, especially seeing that a number of authorities have been able to supply information with significant case loads. 

I am therefore willing to revise my request to only ask for data from January 2021 to April 2022, as opposed to 2019 and 2020

Answer:

Leicester City Council believes that your request for information is exempt under Section 12 (over the appropriate limit) and Section 14(1) of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (vexatious).

You have submitted similar requests in response to your original one. You were advised, (under Section 16 - advice and assistance) in our last response to narrow your request down to 2 months of data, which the Council could comply with under the FOI Act’s appropriate limit. 
However, you are asking for 15 months of information in your above request.  On further consideration, this is not only over the appropriate limit, but would be a burden on the public authority and its staff. To search approximately 3000 records at an estimated 5 minutes each to locate the data required would take 250 hours, which is a) over the appropriate limit and b) a grossly oppressive burden. I am sorry that our systems are not configured to provide this information easily. We appreciate there is a public interest in the information, and hope that a two month sample would meet this interest.
Further requests will be considered on their own merit, but at this stage the Council is unwilling to respond to this particular request for the above reasons. This is therefore a refusal notice under Section 17 of the Act as both Section 12 and Section 14(1) apply.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
